
Inspiring Changemakers:

The Year 6 netball team played at Langtree School, on  
Tuesday, against Torrington Bluecoats. The team showed 
great skill and teamwork throughout the entire game. Goals 
were scored by Cassidy and Lilly, who managed to score 
four goals in one 6 minute quarter! The final result was 5-0 
to St Helen’s!
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We were overwhelmed with the generosity of your donations 
to Harbour - thank you all! The staff at Harbour are extremely 
grateful and will be using your donations to support our local 
community.
FOSH are busy preparing for our yearly Christmas Fayre at 
Bideford Pannier Market on Friday 13th December. Please 
save the date!

 

Key learning this week:

Year 4 and Reception had a fantastic day this week, taking part in a music 
workshop with Kip Pratt. Reception played games, pretended to be animals, 
learnt new songs and explored lots of different instruments. Year 4 practised 
songs with actions, using a variety of instruments. 

What’s new? 
Phoebe, in the kitchen, has been working hard to create 
a delicious new lunch menu. The children are loving the 
new menu chalkboards with today’s lunch choices. 
Phoebe displays different fruits and vegetables every 
day to help the children learn about a variety of fresh 
produce. Thank you for all of your hard work, Phoebe!

Mrs Fidler and Mrs Barkwill 8.11.24

Community updates:

They demonstrated excellent 
perseverance when learning to  
perform a round, working on their 
timing and teamwork. 
Both classes put on an incredible 
performance to their family 
members and demonstrated 
fantastic confidence! 


